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HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

As you will see in this week’s edi'on of the Greensheet, we have 

hosted a range of internal events for students this week, including a 

student leadership summit on Monday and the annual CENLIG 

enterprise day on Tuesday. Both Ms Warren and Ms Philippou have 

contributed ar'cles about the events on the following pages, and I 

would like to thank both colleagues for arranging these events which 

excite and challenge our students.  

 

In other news, it has also been a busy week for the school and staff 

as we hosted two important visits with organisa'ons we work closely 

with. On Monday, the Director of the Prince’s Teaching Ins'tute, 

Chris Pope visited the school to discuss the schools’ and staff’s 

experience of the teacher training courses ran by the PTI via our 

school. As part of our role as a Teaching School Alliance, we run a 

range of courses for teachers from across Waltham Forest and so on 

Monday we had representa'ves from KelmscoB, Holy Family and 

WSFG feedback to the Director who was very impressed, both with 

the teachers who par'cipated, as well as, our school as a whole.  

My thanks to all those who contributed and supported this visit. 

 

SCHOOL  

CALENDAR 

 

Summer Term 

ends Friday 

19th July  

 

Friday 28th 

June  

Year 10 Mock 

Examina'ons  

End 

 

Saturday 29th 

June   

WSFG Alumnae 

A.G.M. and 

Reunion Event 

11.00 a.m. to 

2.00 p.m.  

 

Monday 

1st July Early 

school closure 

at 2.30 for Staff 

Training  
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On Thursday, we were visited by  

Tony Cann from Learning by Ques'ons 

(LbQ), another  organisa'on the school 

is partnered with. Whilst we are visited 

by representa'ves from LbQ semi-

regularly, on this par'cular occasion, 

Andrew Jack, the Global Educa'on 

Editor at the Financial Times also joined 

the visit to the school.  

Observing Mr Walker’s class, Andrew 

and Tony saw how we are integra'ng 

the use of technology into our classes, 

with Mr Walker using our newly introduced iPads to lead students using laptops 

through his Maths lesson. Both Tony and Andrew enjoyed observing the lesson 

and took the opportunity to interact with the students, all of whom represented 

the school posi'vely. Thank you to Mr Walker for organising the visit and showing 

the strength of teaching we have at the school.  

 

On Wednesday, we also hosted a TeachMeet event for teachers from school 

across Waltham Forest as part of the More Able Hub, which is a collabora've 

group of teachers sharing best prac'ce to enhance teaching across our schools. 

Over 30 teachers aBended the event to see presenta'ons from nine speakers, 

including a presenta'on from Ms Robinson with our TedEd students. It was great 

to see teachers from different schools sharing their ideas and suppor'ng each 

other to develop their skills to enhance the learning of the students they teach. 

My thanks to Ms Philippou for organising and leading the event and to our TedEd 

students for delivering another brilliant presenta'on. 

 

Our Modern Foreign Languages (MFL) Department finished this busy week with 

the annual MFL fes'val with students dancing and singing into the weekend!  

I am sure parents and carers will look forward to a full write up of the event in the 

next Greensheet. 

 

I hope all parents, carers, staff and students have a good weekend, and let’s hope 

the sun returns next week.   

 

Meryl Davies 

Headteacher 
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Student Leadership Visit from Kingsmead School  

 

On Monday 17th June a group of student councillors and staff from Kingsmead  

School in Enfield visited WSFG to find out about the work we are doing in terms 

of student leadership. 

 

Sixteen of our students from Years 7-10 were involved in the visit including school 

ambassadors, form reps, sports captains and LORIC leaders. Following some ice 

breaker ac'vi'es and a GREEN lesson observa'on, our students gave a 

presenta'on on their leadership roles in the school and what skills they have  

developed.  Both schools then worked together on an ac'on plan for next year 

and what they want to focus on to develop student leadership even further.  

 

The WSFG leaders involved were fantas'c and our Kingsmead visitors leK very 

impressed at the work we are doing. 

 

Ms Warren 
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CENLIG Enterprise Challenge  

 

Students from KelmscoB School, Eden School and Walthamstow School for Girls took part 

in the annual inter-school Enterprise Challenge hosted by Walthamstow School for Girls. 

The facilitators for the day were the East London Business Associa'on (ELBA), assisted by 

eight outstanding and engaging business mentors from Morgan Stanley.  

The purpose of the day was to bring students together to explore and understand the  

important employability competencies which are cri'cally important in today’s world of 

work. Students were ‘taken through their paces’ and were a credit to their schools, as they 

engaged posi'vely and crea'vely with the ac'vi'es throughout the day. The students  

explored: 

Business awareness  

Aspira'ons, including drive and mo'va'on 

Communica'on, both spoken and wriBen 

Teamwork 

Respect for others  

Coopera'on, nego'a'on and persuasion 

Resilience 

Problem Solving  

Leadership and Self-Management 

 

AKer the ini'al ice breaking introduc'ons, the 

students worked in groups on a range of  

ac'vi'es, in order to embed the above skills. The 

first challenge was to build a usable couch out of 

balloons whilst carefully following a set of  

instruc'ons and rules. Students were sanc'oned 

for any breach of the rules. This added to the fun 

of the ac'vity as students came to realise that 

any non-compliance on their part would set back 

the whole team. The Morgan Stanley  business 

coaches described the process of  working with 

the students as being 

 

“ totally beneficial, thoroughly enjoyable and loads of fun.” 

 

The main ac'vity of the day saw the students engaged in planning, developing and show-

casing their ideas for a social enterprise of their crea'on, which would be of benefit to 

their community. All students worked really hard on the ac'vity and came up with many 

interes'ng and novel ideas. The growing maturity of the students was evident through the 

responsibility that they took, both individually and as teams, to bring their ideas to  

frui'on. To conclude the ac'vity, each team was required to make a presenta'on pitch for 

an investment of £300,000 for their social enterprise, as well as answer searching  

ques'ons regarding finance, feasibility and sustainability of their ideas. 
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All the presenta'ons were excellent, and the judges were faced with an extremely difficult 

task to single out a winner. The students themselves felt that the experience they had 

gained, together with the engagement and interac'on with their business coaches was 

invaluable. Many of them said that, irrespec've of the outcome, the day had been a  

win-win for all of them. 

 

The Morgan Stanley business coaches were  

genuinely impressed with the contribu'on made 

by all the teams. They did however, single out two 

teams from Walthamstow School for Girls to go 

head-to-head in the final decider for overall  

winner. Despite the obvious disappointment from 

the other schools, they were gracious in their  

support for and apprecia'on of the overall  

winners. The students named below were out-

standing in their mastery of the employment  

competencies. They were a real credit to the school.  The judges were “blown away” by 

their contribu'on and they were deserved winners. Congratula'ons to: 

 

Monika  9C 

Sasha   9C 

Ornelda  9C 

Lulu  9C 

Hajra  9G 

Ruby  9C 

Jai Ming  9F 

Alisha  9G 

Saffia  9G 

Hannah 9G 

 

All in all, it was a fantas'c event. All students shone and were great ambassadors for  

themselves, the year group and the school. 
 

Ms Philippou 

Assistant Headteacher 
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No:ces to Students about Leavers’ Day: 

  

Dear Year 11 Students, 

 

Our Year 11 Leavers’ Day will be held on Friday 28
th

 June. We are hoping for good 

weather so that we can hold our celebra'ons in the Greek Theatre failing that 

we’ll have to decamp to the HeweB Hall. 

  

Please arrive at lunch'me (steel pans players please be here beforehand to  

organise yourselves). 

  

You will be together as a form (in the Maths corridor) from 1.30pm un'l 1.55pm, 

when you will be taken down by tutors to the Greek Theatre / HeweB Hall to 

begin the ceremony from 2pm. 

  

Form reps, please ensure your speeches to tutors are ready with cards and  

presents. 

  

From 3.30pm there will be strawberries and cream to share with the year group. 

  

Make sure you are dressed to impress! 

 

Ms Desbenoit 

Student Progress Leader 
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Zanzibar 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

As you know, we have now launched Zanzibar 2020.  

Ms Simpson, Mr Caps and myself will be taking twenty one  

Year 9 and 10 students to Zanzibar for an  amazing opportunity  

to volunteer in a school. We will be revisi'ng Kinuni school  

with the aim of maintaining our support for them and building  

a long term rela'onship with them. 

 

We have a total of around £42,500 to raise as a group which is a huge amount of 

money!  

 

We would really appreciate your help!  

By shopping through easyfundraising.org.uk via the link below, you can support 

our cause with no cost at all to yourself.  All you have to do is make an account 

and access retailers through this site. It really is quick and easy.  You can even load 

the app onto your smart phone. 

 

They have hundreds of retailers including Amazon, ASOS, ASDA, B&Q,  holiday 

companies and many more. 

The more people who sign up, the more money we can raise. 

 

Thank you for your help!  

 

hBps://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/mariannaphilippou/ 

Ms Philippou 

Assistant Headteacher 
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Parent/ Carer Information  

Student Leave During Term Time   

 

A student’s absence during term time can seriously disrupt the continuity of her 

learning.  Not only does she miss the teaching provided on the days she is away, 

she is also less prepared for the lessons building on that after her return. There is a 

consequent risk of underachievement which, we and you, must seek to avoid.  

The school DOES NOT authorise absence during term time for family holidays or 

trips abroad. 

  

Parents and carers do not have the right to take their children out of school for  

holidays and the school will only grant leave of absence in truly exceptional  

circumstances.  

  

A student who is absent longer than ten days after an agreed return date, or  

without authorisation, can legally be removed from the school roll.  

  

Parents or carers who take their daughters out of school without the   

authorisation of the Headteacher face court action and a fine. 

  

In considering whether or not to authorise leave of absence, the school will look at 

each case individually, taking into account a student’s overall attendance, her 

stage of education, (e.g. examinations) and the reason for the absence. It is very 

rare that any student is granted leave of absence. 

  

Leave of absence forms can be obtained from the school office and all requests 

should be submitted to the Attendance Manager at least four weeks before the 

first day of the requested absence. 

  

Arrangements for trips should NEVER be made before permission has been  

granted by the Headteacher. 

  

Ms King 

Student Attendance 

Manager 
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  Focus of the Fortnight 

 17
th

 – 28
th

 June 2019. 

Lunch:me Behaviour 

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

 

All students are allowed in their form rooms at lunch'me but to ensure that good  

behaviour is maintained there is a clear Lunch'me Code they have to follow. This 

is displayed on the wall of each form room and students are now familiar with its 

contents. All students are expected to follow the code and form rooms are  

required to be clean, 'dy and ready for learning and teaching at the end of break 

and lunch'me. Each form group is expected to ensure that form rooms are used 

well and are ready for lessons. 

Thank you for your support in this and all other school maBers. 

 

Ms. K.H.PraB 

Assistant Headteacher. 

 

The Sanc:ons 

 

• If a student breaks the Lunch'me Code, she will be excluded from her  

       form room for two lunch'mes.  

• She will spend one of those lunch'mes in the Duty as arranged by her 

Student Progress Leader.  The conduct card will be signed. 

 

 

Remember 

• Fresh air day rules to be observed for all year groups 

 

• The school has a clear Lunch'me Code for use of form rooms which is on 

the wall of every form room in the school. Doors must be open, lights on 

and students seated on chairs etc. 

 

• Please respect the fact that you have the privilege of going into your 

form room and ensure that it is used following the code at all 'mes. 

 

• If the  code is not followed, individuals or the tutor group risk being 

locked out of the room by the SPL. 
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Faculty News  
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BaCle of the Bands 2019 

 

We took two steel bands to BaBle of the Bands this week and both were  

absolutely brilliant.  Our Year 9 Band opened the show giving an energe'c  

performance that got the crowd excited. This was followed later by a   

performance from Constella'on, our Year 8 Band.  

 

The students involved were a real credit to the school showing support to other 

compe'tors throughout the event. Compe''on was tough with twelve bands 

taking part and I am delighted to announce that Constella'on (Year 8) were 

crowned the winners of BaBle of the Bands 2019!  

 

 

Students involved were:  

 

 

 

Year 9 (0405): 

Molly, Ellie, Sabina, 

Rosie, Adjoa. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 (Constella:on): 

Aoife,  Romy, Rachel, 

Jacinta, Yngie.  

 

 

 

Ms Bradshaw 

Head of Music 
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Mathema:cs   

Challenge   

 

This is the last puzzle of this academic year  

 

 

hBp://www.puzzleoKheweek.com/results/school-results 

 

 

Ms Robinson   

Challenge Coordinator 
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A.G.M. and Reunion Event 

Saturday 29th June 2019 

11.00 a.m. to 2.00 p.m. 

 

                                     DEADLINE FOR AGM RESERVATIONS MONDAY 24 JUNE 2019 

 

 

We are delighted to invite you to our Annual General Mee'ng and reunion on Saturday 29
th

 June 

2019 from 11.00 a.m. – 2.00 p.m. The Greek Theatre Players will be performing Richard II in our very 

own unique Greek Theatre aKer the AGM so why not combine them both and enjoy an aKernoon of 

Shakespeare?  

 

We will provide tea or coffee on your arrival and aKer the A.G.M. provide a complimentary lunch 

(but dona'ons are most welcome) in the grounds outside the old Vicarage. This will give you a 

chance to relax and chat to friends old and new as well as look at photograph albums from the  

archives. Should the weather be against us, we shall hold the event inside. 

 

AKer lunch why not support the Greek Theatre Players who have been performing Open Air  

Shakespeare since 1958. Purchase your 'ckets on the door. For more informa'on see page for 13,  

or go to; 

www.greektheatreplayers.co.uk 

 

Doors to the Greek Theatre will open from 2.40 p.m. in readiness for their performance at 3.00 p.m. 

(Tickets on door £9 or £7 concessions).  

 

This is an opportunity to sit and be entertained in our much loved Greek Theatre.  

No other access will be available to the Greek Theatre unless members wish to see the performance. 

 

We regret that we will be unable to offer tours on this occasion as the school as many other groups 

use the school on a Saturday, however, we will be open on Saturday 21st September 2019 for Open 

House when tours and photographic displays will be available. 

 

If you wish to join us please let us know if you have any special dietary requirements 

 

We look forward to seeing you. 

 

Please R.S.V.P. to Lesley Winter: Tel: 020 8509 9410 

Or email: lwinter@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 

 

 

We look forward to welcoming you to the alumnae community – and in the mean'me, please stay 

connected and keep us to update with what you are up to. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Danielle Ferguson 

WSFG Alumnae Chair 
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Our School History 

 

I came across this snippet in the 1955 Iris. Mr Hazell was our Caretaker and Mrs 

Hazell used to run the tuck shop etc. Its nice to know that aKer living in the 

school, they were re-housed in the almshouses (they leK our school in 1946). 

 

 

As a sequel our prefects were invited to the  

opening of the soundly  reconstructed   

sec�on of the Alms-houses. They witnessed  

Col. Sir Stuart Mallinson cu ng the ribbon with  

his own penknife, inspected the four charming 

new flats that combine the best of old and new, 

and partook of a splendid tea in the Great Hall in  

company with boys who represented the Monoux 

School. W.H.S. had given some tea and  pots of 

flowers to greet the incoming tenants of the  

alms-houses to all of whom our gree�ngs go out, 

especially to our old friends Mr. and Mrs. Hazell, 

who for so long looked a*er us all so well. 

 

 

 

                                                          Mr Hazell  1939 

 

The alms-houses Vinegar Ally  
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School Calendar Dates 2018-2019  

 

Summer Term 2019  Tuesday 23rd April 2019 to Friday 19th July 2019 

 

 Monday 3rd June— 28th June  Year 10 mock examina'ons  

  

 Saturday 29th June    WSFG Alumnae A.G.M. and Reunion Event 

      11.00 a.m. to 2.00 p.m. followed by: 

 

   The Greek Theatre Players performance of Richard II. 

   Doors to the Greek Theatre will open at 2.40 p.m. in readiness for  

   their performance at 3.00 p.m.      

   (Tickets on door £9 or £7 concessions).  

 

 Monday 1st July     Early school closure at 2.30pm for Staff Training  

 

 

 

Provisional School Calendar  Dates 2019-2020 

 

Autumn Term 2019 

Monday 2 September to Friday 20 December 2019 

 

 Half Term: Monday 21 October to Friday 25 October 2019 

 

Christmas holiday: Monday 23 December 2019 to Friday 3 January 2020 

 

Spring Term 2020 

Monday 6 January 2020 to Friday 3 April 2020 

 

 Half Term: Monday 17 February to Friday 21 February 2020 

 

Easter Holiday Monday 6 April 2020 to Friday 17 April 2020 

 

Summer Term 2020 

Monday 20 April 2020 to Monday 20 July 2020 

 

 Half Term: Tuesday 26 May 2020 to Friday 29 May 2020 
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WSFG Art Teacher Tana West  

in  the Spotlight  
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Mosaic Workshop 

 

Would you like to be involved in phase three of the produc'on of mosaics like the 

ones already on the school wall? 

 

Workshops are free, with free refreshments provided, at the  

Welcome Centre (across the Church Yard from St Mary’s Church )  

10am-4.30 pm  

Monday 24th, Tuesday  25th and Wednesday 26th June,  

 

The mosaics celebrate Walthamstow’s diverse wildlife, and the art of William and 

May Morris and William De Morgan. 

 

All welcome, no experience necessary, pop in for half an hour or half a day.  

No ar's'c skills needed. You will be shown what to do. 

 

All welcome over the age of 7 (health and safety) or sleeping toddlers/babes in 

arms welcome.  

 

If you would like more informa'on email Maud Milton 

at; maudmilton@yahoo.com  

or have a look on Instagram maudmilton  

 

Maud Milton, 07958911315 

artyface.co.uk ,  

Instagram maudmilton  
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WHEN   24-26 June 2019 

WHERE   Walthamstow Assembly Hall, Forest Road, Walthamstow E17 4JF 

WHO CAN ATTEND  All are welcome! 

COST  Suggested donation £4 and free for under 16s (available on the door) 

Come and celebrate the next generation of young musicians from Waltham Forest!  Over 

1,000 children from local schools and groups will perform at five concerts over three days in 

Waltham Forest Music Education Hub’s annual festival. 

            

Monday 24 June 7.15-8.15pm 

Secondary School Showcase. 

 

Tuesday 25 June 10.00-11.00am                                

Palisander - Recorder Revolution! An interactive concert for all ages. 

 

Tuesday 25 June 2.00-3.00pm 

Primary Showcase:  Massed Primary Schools Choir, Meadowsong project, Instrumental 

Groups with Oompah Brass. 

 

Wednesday 26 June 10.30-11.30am 

Infant Showcase: Schools Singing Celebration. 

 

Wednesday 26 June 6-7pm 

Finale Concert: Meadowsong project, East London Music Group and Music School  

Ensembles. 
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